
10 12 16 20 15 28

DEADLINE FOR 
NOMINATIONS

LPPOA BOARD 
MEETING

MIXOLOGY 
EVENT

BOOK CLUB LADIES CLUB KAYAK CLUB 
ICE CREAM  
SOCIAL

See article for 
details

Online. Check 
website for 
details. 

7:30 pm  
Drewes Beach

6:30 pm
(location TBD)

(location TBD) 6:30 pm 
Boathouse

07
2021

L a k e  Pa r s i pp  a n y  P r o p e r t y  O w n e r s  A s s o c i a t i o n

ne
w

s +
 v

ie
w

s



News & Views  •  2

VISIT US ONLINE WWW.L AKE-PARSIPPANY.ORG

LPPOA 
BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS 
PRESIDENT
PULKIT DESAI

VICE PRESIDENT
DANNY DESAI

SECRETARY 
MARILYN AMMIRATA

TREASURER 
DAN NAZZARO 

FINANCIAL  
SECRETARY
TARAK BHATT

DISTRICT 1  
(DREWES BEACH 
AREA)
Rinam Shah
Adeel Fudda
Manisha Mansuria

DISTRICT 2  
(JOHNSON BEACH 
AREA)
Randy Vyskocil
Darshana Kalavadia
Casey Palermo

DISTRICT 3  
(JORGES BEACH 
AREA)
Don Phelps
Tony Suprum
Raj Patel

DISTRICT 4  
(HOFFMAN BEACH 
AREA)
John Scrivens
Jenn DeStefano
Deepa Tailor

CLUBHOUSE  
RENTAL AGENT
Marissa May
clubhouserental@
lake-parsippany.org

MEMBERSHIP
lake-parsippany.org

BEACH RENTAL 
AGENT (MAY–SEPT.)
Position Available
LPPOABeachRental@
aol.com

If you are not receiving 
email from the LPPOA, 
please make sure to  
renew your member-
ship and update your 
profile with the correct 
email address.

Don’t forget to check 
your spam folder in 
case of any unwanted 
filtering.

Visit our Help page  
for profile updating 
assistance.

NEWS & 
VIEWS
EDITOR 
Melanie Adubato
theadubatofamily@aol.
com

CO-EDITOR
Diana Giradelli  
giradellix3@msn.com

DESIGN/LAYOUT
Neha Shah

ADVERTISING 
Position Available

CONTRIBUTORS:
Allen Malsbury
Christie Hegyi Gardner
Dana Jones
Diana Giradelli
Don Phelps
Jenn DeStefano
Jenny Dunn
Jill Tylicki Franklin
Joan Mahon
Katie Vesper 
Paul Cecala
Pulkit Desai
Rachael Summa
Ralph Rosamilia
Randy Vyskocil
Sebastian Ostolaza

ASSESSMENT 
NEWS AND 
LAWSUIT 
UPDATES
Legal information 
including history, 
all court decisions, 
correspondence, 
including the most  
recent complaint filed  
by the LPVRG can 
be found on our 
website under NEWS - 
Assessment News. Other 
information available 
are water test reports, 
meeting minutes, 
budgets, events, activities, 
membership information, 
plus lots more. It’s a great 
site to get accurate up to 
date information about 
our community.

Please have your current year badge for admission to all meetings and events at the clubhouse
The LPPOA Board of Directors will be taking action at all monthly meetings as it relates to financial,  
operational changes and management of the lake.

LAKEparsippany
property
owners
association
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Hoffman Beach opened Saturday June 19th 

for swimming, planned fun activities and day 

dreaming, and we are looking forward to seeing 

you all at the beach this season!  Please come and 

enjoy, keeping in mind that access to the beach 

is on a first come first serve basis.  Unfortunately, 

if we have too many people at the beach, some 

members will have to be turned away.  Life is 

finally returning to normal and we are all still 

adjusting, so please be patient and work with 

our new beach staff. We want to make this an 

enjoyable experience for everyone. All beach 

rules are listed on our website and will also be 

posted at the beach. https://lake-parsippany.org/

sys/website/?pageId=18176 You will also find 

information there on Clubs, Activities, Sports, 

Rentals, Rules, etc…So, join in the fun! If you still 

have questions you can send them in via Contact 

Us but most everything is there for you to read.

I mentioned previously that this year there is 

a widespread shortage of lifeguards, for many 

reasons. We are very fortunate to have some 

wonderful lifeguards; although still not enough 

for what we need, for this reason and others, we 

can only focus on the day to day operations of 

one beach, Hoffman Beach. The Board is looking 

into options to open the other beaches for 

sunbathing only as well as offering members the 

possibility to rent the beach for special occasions. 

We will announce this via our website, email and 

our Facebook page.  Please be sure to join our 

page, its another way we can get information out 

to everyone!.

The LPPOA Clubhouse is opened again this year 

for rent. It’s fabulous, picturesque and affordable. 

Please go to our website at this link to get all the 

information you need. Lake Parsippany Property 

Owners Association - Clubhouse Rental (lake-

parsippany.org)

The Membership Committee has distributed 

over 700 membership badges, parking tags and 

boat tags, over the last two weeks, with more 

to go.  The dates for future distribution will be 

announced shortly. This was a monumental 

effort by the Membership Committee and some 

community volunteers who spent many late 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Pulkit Desai

Hoffman Beach opened  

Saturday June 19th
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nights getting everything ready. This is the first 

time in the LPPOA history that we have 2200 

homes and are distributing over 8000 badges. 

I’d like to thank the board members who helped 

with this effort as well as the membership 

committee and community volunteers, without 

whom we would not be successful.  I’d like 

to recognize them and to say thank to our 

community members for being patient with the 

occasional glitches during badge pickup. It was 

wonderful to meet you all and we all appreciate 

your patience. Badge distribution will continue 

after July 4th weekend. We wish we can do it 

before but we just don’t have enough volunteers 

due to the holiday weekend. We will announce 

many dates in July for pickups at the Clubhouse.  

Anyone in the community interested in helping, 

please reach out to us via CONTACT US.  However, 

please remember that you do not have to wait to 

enjoy the lake and the beach!  Please just bring 

evidence of your paid membership and you can 

enjoy!

While life is returning to normal for most people 

the Board is still exercising common sense 

President’s Message (Cont.)
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measures when it comes to everyone’s safety 

by holding ZOOM meetings. We are looking to 

see if we can start having Board meetings in the 

Clubhouse and to also be able to accommodate 

those who want to attend via Zoom. We are 

working out some technical difficulties, and 

since the Clubhouse normally has a 100 person 

capacity  and we have now close to 1700 

members, this will understandably take time to 

figure out.

I am continuing my monthly A.M.A. (Ask Me 

Anything) sessions and I encourage members to 

log in, and ask questions of me or any member of 

the Board who is present.  This affords everyone 

who joins the opportunity to ask questions and 

the weigh in on current activities.  Please get 

involved and join us.

Elections are coming and information will be 

posted on our Facebook page, website, News 

and Views and postal mail. Please look for this 

information and get involved in our community. 

Remember that all positions on the LPPOA are 

volunteer and require many hours of personal 

investment.  If you feel you can give the time 

needed to become actively involved, I encourage 

you to run for board positions!

In closing you have heard me reminding everyone 

that the board members are all volunteers, with 

families and full time jobs, and we do not get paid. 

We do this for you, for our community. Countless 

hours go into doing things that you do not even 

see. Some things will take time to change and 

some changes are apparent, so while we will take 

your criticisms please keep in mind what the 

board members are doing for you.  Alone we can 

do little, together we can do so much!  Volunteer 

and help us all make a difference.

President’s Message (Cont.)

ASSESSMENT NEWS &
LAWSUIT UPDATES

Legal information including history, all court decisions, correspondence, 

including the most recent complaint filed by the LPVRG can be found on 

our website under NEWS - Assessment News. https://lake-parsippany.org/

EasementAssessment Other information available are water test reports, 

meeting minutes, budgets, events, activities, membership information, plus 

lots more. It’s a great site to get accurate up to date information about 

our community. 
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In accordance with the By-Laws of Lake Parsippany Property Owners 

Association, the Annual Meeting will be held on September 12, 2021 at 12pm. 

Prior to the Annual meeting, the Association will hold its annual election of 

officers and trustees also on September 12, 2021 from 9am  to 12pm at the 

LPPOA Clubhouse, or such place designated by the Election Committee, 

consistent with regulations of the NJ Division of Community Affairs and 

Executive Orders of the Governor of NJ which are in place at that time. The 

following are the 13 vacancies for which nominations are sought: 

Vice-President 	 (2 year term ending 2023) 

Treasurer 		  (2 year term ending 2023) 

Recording Secretary 	 (2 year term ending 2023) 

Director for District 1 	 (2 positions available, Terms end 2022, 2024)

Director for District 2 	(3 positions available, Terms end 2022, 2023, 2024)

Director for District 3 	(3 positions available, Terms end 2022, 2023, 2024)

Director for District 4 	(2 positions available, Terms end 2022, 2024)

All members in good standing have the right to nominate themselves, or 

other members in good standing, for candidacy to serve on the Board of 

Trustees. In accordance with the By-Laws, each director should reside in 

the district from which he or she is elected. A description of each District 

ANNUAL MEETING AND ELECTIONS 
NOTICE TO MEMBERS-NOMINATIONS 

All members in good standing  

have the right to nominate
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is found in the By-Laws, located on the website. Officers must reside in 

Districts 1 thru 4. Vacancies may be filled by the Board of Trustees following 

the elections. District 5 Members are not eligible for nomination nor voting.

In accordance with the New Jersey Nonprofit statutes, all Board members 

have a fiduciary obligation to serve in good faith and in the best interest 

of the LPPOA. Additionally, DCA regulations require any person appointed 

to the board must be duly elected at the next annual election cycle.  

Due to resignations and other appointments, we have many positions to fill 

this year.

Nominations must be in writing, list the nominees and their addresses, be 

signed by a member in good standing making the nomination (if property 

is in the name of a corporation or other entity, the signatory must be 

accompanied by a corporate resolution designating the agent), and his 

or her address, mailed via certified mail to LPPOA, PO Box 62, Parsippany 

NJ 07054 and received by LPPOA by August 7, 2021. Nominations will be 

opened and announced at the August 9, 2021 Board meeting; membership 

good standing status of each nominee must be confirmed to be included 

in the ballot. 

Watch for additional election details to be provided by US Mail and a variety 

of electronic means. Additional information about the Annual Meeting will 

also be provided in future communiques. 

Reminder about “membership in good standing”: Membership in good 

standing requires that the property has paid all outstanding membership 

dues and fees as determined by the Treasurer and in accordance with 

applicable laws, regulations and LPPOA policies. 

Elections notice (Cont.)
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The Association is seeking several people to join its elections committee. 

REQUIREMENTS ARE THAT YOU:

• Be a member in good standing at the time of appointment

• �Be available for evening and weekend meetings during July, August and 

September (until September 12th).

• Not be nominated for election, nor related to anyone standing for election.

• Not be serving as a current member of the Board of Trustees.

• �Interested individuals should contact Paul Cecala, Cmte Chair, not later 

than July 10th at pcecala@optonline.net. Members will be appointed at 

the July 12th Board Meeting.

SEEKING ELECTION  
COMMITTEE MEMBERS

People vector created by macrovector
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Katie Vesper

TEEN CHILL OUT 
The LPPOA Youth Committee is proud to share 

that we held our first event on Monday, June 

28th. Despite the fact that we put this event 

together rather quickly, we are very pleased 

with the turnout! The event was the Teen 

Chill Out and it took place from 7-8:30pm at 

Johnson’s Beach. The teens who attended had 

the opportunity to enjoy some ice cream (which 

was kindly donated by members of the youth 

committee) while getting to know other teens 

who are members of our lake community. During 

COMMITTEE
YOUTH
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Youth Committee (Cont.)

the event, the teens chatted, played a game, and 

discussed events for teens that they would like 

to see take place within our community. The 

Youth Committee is hoping to see members 

grow and more importantly membership 

consisting of the teens in our community. If you 

are an LPPOA teen and would like to participate 

please reach out to EMAIL as we would love 

to have more members. For teens, being a 

member is a great way to earn some volunteer 

hours as well as leadership experience!  Also, 

if you do not wish to be a member but would 

like to participate in Youth Committee Events 

continue to keep a lookout for LPPOA emails, 

posts on the LPPOA Facebook page, and flyers 

posted in the News and Views for upcoming 

activities as well as volunteer opportunities. 

Please contact Katie or Neha at  

LPPOAyouth@gmail.com with ideas.

Youth can join our Discord group using the link 

https://discord.gg/t9UFF7md2r
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Ralph Rosamilia

TO FIND AN  
ENDLESS SUMMER 
It’s that time of year—the breeze picks up, the 

temperature gets warmer, and the sailboats start 

coming out of their hibernation along with the 

osprey and spring flowers, the lake screams AH! 

Summer’s right around the corner, time to stash 

the phones and pull up your sails.

Yes!  This is the moment you’ve been craving 

during your busy week of meetings and e-mails. 

AH! The lake. You sail along gently in a light 

morning breeze. You kick back in the cockpit 

and put some sunblock on your nose and your 

spouse’s neck. For an hour you relax, you talk, or 

not. You enjoy the breeze, the sun, the sound of 

the waves, the rocking motion.  

I need a few days of this, really, a week, you say. 

Wouldn’t it be great if we could sail like this for a 

month or better yet a year? Honey, let’s run away 

to the islands. Ah, just the thought of another 

great summer at the lake sailing, relaxing, being 

with friends. An endless summer found. 

NOT JUST SAILING Sailing is not just a water 

sport. We have social events also. 

QUESTIONS Call Ralph at 973-503-0249, 

or email lpsc@optonline.net, or check the 

Boathouse Bulletin Board for updates.  Check 

the Sailing Club website www.lpsc.us for the 

2021 schedule and other items.

CLUB
SAILING
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BEACH EVENTS  
JULY CALENDAR

5 6 7 8
FIRST DAY OF 
SWIM LESSONS

3:00 PM  
STORYTIME

6:00 PM  
VOLLEYBALL NIGHT

1:00 PM 
UPCAKE DAY

5:00 PM  
PIZZA NIGHT

12 13 14 16
3:00 PM 
MUSICAL TOWELS

BINGO

NOON 
LUNCH ON  
THE BEAC

1:00 PM  
SHAKE DAY

3PM  
STORYTIME

1:00 PM 
TIE DYE DAY

6PM  
VOLLEYBALL

2:00 PM 
BINGO

17 19 20 21
7PM - 9PM 
ADULT NIGHT

3PM 
STORYTIME

6:00 PM  
TEEN VOLLEYBALL

8:00 PM  
MOVIE NIGHT

22 26 28 30
5:00 PM  
PIZZA NIGHT

3:00 PM  
WATERMELON  
DAY

1:00 PM  
LUNCH ON BEACH

7:00 PM TEEN 
NIGHT ON BEACH

JULY 30   
SWIM  
CERTIFICATES
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Rachael Summa

THE P.I.R.A.T.E 
The P.I.R.A.T.E swim team is underway! We have 

lots of new swimmers and are excited for a 

great competition season. Check out the August 

News & Views to see more about how our meets 

went or see our schedule on the LPPOA website. 

Also anyone interested in competing in the 

adult relays at the HUB Championships 

on Sunday, August 1st send an email to 

lakeparsippanyswimteam@gmail.com!!

TEAM
SWIM
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I want to thank everyone that helped me get 

the beach set up for opening this summer.  If 

it wasn’t for these dedicated members, I’m not 

sure how I would have gotten it done.  Debbie 

Thore provided guidance to our new managers 

Rachael and Amanda.  The docks and slide were 

set out under the guidance of Bill Sempier.  His 

knowledge of getting the beaches set up was 

invaluable to getting it done.  Thanks to the 

many volunteers.  Mike Crystal, Joe Stella, John 

Scrivens, Adeel Fudda, Mark Franklin, Michael 

Fabricante, Brian Kavinski, Sebastian Ostolaza, 

Mark Yarussi, Craig May and Mike Mulligan. Bill 

was able to get the circulator operating in time 

for opening day.  

Thank you all. 

THANK YOU!
Jennifer DeStefano
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Brigid Crimmins

COMMITTEE

LOOKOUT FOR  
BLAST EMAILS 
SUMMARY OF JUNE 2021 EVENTS 
• �The events committee’s monthly June 

Scavenger Hunt theme was in preparation 

for Summer and Father’s Day with 6 Various 

BBQ themed fliers posted around the lake.  

Congratulations to our winners and thank you 

to Domino’s Pizza, who graciously sponsored 

our Walk and Find for June.

• �In preparation for Father’s Day, the Events 

Committee hosted another craft event.  The 

craft event took place at the Clubhouse on 

Saturday, June 12th, where 18 children either 

attended in person or took their craft home.  

Creations included either a ‘trophy pen cup’; 

a ‘personalized keychain; or a ‘popsicle frame’ 

along with an ‘All About Dad’ poster.  Thank 

you to members of our events committee 

for donating not only the items needed for 

another successful craft event, but the time to 

help with this event.

• �The successful May Bonfire brought many 

requests from the community to host another 

one, therefore the Events Committee held 

another one on Friday, June 25th.  This event 

was another huge success with members 

joining together to enjoy the bonfire and great 

conversations.  Thank you to all who attended 

and we look forward to creating more of these 

wonderful community memories in the future. 

• �Our Events Committee held a new contest for 

the young adults in our lake community during 

the month of June.  The photo competition was 

geared for our middle and high school students 

and showed us that the creativity our Lake 

Parsippany’s tween and teens is flourishing.  

Congratulations to our random winners, who 

each received a delicious treat from Super 

Scoops on Parsippany Road.  Thank you to 

Super Scoops for sponsoring this event.  

UPCOMING JULY 2021 EVENTS 

• �Our Events Committee is continuing with the 

monthly photo scavenger hunt and are hosting 

an ice cream theme scavenger hunt.  We would 

like to thank our July Walk and Find Sponsor, 

Joseph’s Pizzeria on Parsippany Road.

• �Registration will be setup soon for the LPPOA’s 

first ever Mixology Event to be hosted (weather 

permitting) on July 16th at Drewes Beach.  So 

please keep your eyes open for information on 

how register for this great event.  
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SUMMER 2021 EVENTS

• �Our Events Committee is collaborating with 

our Beach Manager at bringing more fun 

activities at the Beach this summer.  Some 

events include T-Shirt Tie Dying, Rock Painting 

and Family Movie Nights.  Be on the lookout for 

information on these events.

Be on the lookout for more blast emails of fun 

activities taking place this summer at the Lake!!

Most of our events are sponsored by local 

businesses and members of our community.  If 

you own a business, or would like to sponsor any 

of our events, please let us know.  In addition, 

please consider supporting our local businesses 

and ‘pay it forward’ to them by giving them your 

business.

Our Events Committee is looking for some of our 

community fitness instructors who specialize in 

fitness classes to donate their time and host a 

fitness class on the beach.  If you are interested 

in holding a ‘Beach Class’, please email us at 

lppoa.events.committee@gmail.com.

The LPPOA Events Committee would like to 

thank the Board Members and the members 

of our community for your continued 

support.  We invite all members of our 

community to join our monthly meeting, held 

virtually on the first Tuesday of each month.   

Email us for information on how to join our 

meeting at lppoa.events.committee@gmail.com. 

The LPPOA Events Committee consists of: 

Chairs: Brigid Crimmins, Dana Jones, Jill Tylicki, 

Katie Vesper.  

Committee Members: Marilyn Ammirata, Jennifer 

DeStefano, Chrystal Immediato, Darshana 

Kalavadia, Casey Palermo, Don Phelps, Bonnie 

Starr, Deepa Tailor

FAMILY OWNED & OPERATED SINCE 1948  
Windows • Doors • Paint • Stains • Moulding 

Featuring Heirloom Woodworks custom wood products

1855 Route 46 East   Parsippany, NJ 07054
973 - 334 - 4300

CERBO LUMBER  & HARDWARE 
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Summer is finally here! 
To celebrate 6 frozen treats are hidden along the lake.

If you find them all, please submit the 6 photos to:
lakeparsippanyphotohunt@gmail.com

**One submission per household please**

At the end of the month all submissions
 will be entered in a raffle 

and two winners will be selected.

LAKE PARSIPPANY 
WALK AND FIND PHOTO HUNT

SPECIAL THANKS TO THIS MONTH’S PRIZE SPONSOR:

This flyer has been designed using resources from Freepik.com

Joseph’s Pizzeria
180 Parsippany Rd, Parsippany, NJ 07054

Phone: 973-503-1177

WALK AND FIND PHOTO HUNT!
July Hunt: Frozen Treats
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MIXOLOGY NIGHT
July 16 @ The Drews Beach
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HISTORY OF LAKES 
APPRECIATION MONTH
July is Lakes Appreciation Month, a nationwide 

effort to acknowledge and appreciate the vital 

role water plays in our lives. It all started with a 

few individuals and a common goal.

The North American Lake Management Society 

(NALMS) was founded in Portland, Maine in 

1980 as an organization with membership open 

to both professionals and citizens interested in 

applied lake management. One of the primary 

focuses of the organization in its early years was 

the funding of Section 314 of the Clean Water 

Act, the Clean Lakes Program. The Clean Lakes 

Program provided funds, through the states, to 

clean up individual lakes. 

In July 1998, NALMS launched Lakes Appreciation 

Week to focus attention on lakes and reservoirs, 

their unique value as well as the management 

issues they face.

By 2003, Lakes Appreciation Week became Lakes 

Appreciation Month, held each July.

In July 2019, Governor Phil Murphy proclaimed 

July as Lakes Appreciation Month in New Jersey.

Clean and healthy lakes, rivers, and streams not 

only offer endless recreational opportunities, 

but provide us with drinking water, energy, and 

irrigation. They also serve as natural wildlife 

habitats for many plant and animal species.Sebastian Ostolaza

CAPSULE
TIME
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Time capsule (Cont.)

We owe a lot to our freshwater communities, 

which are a significant life resource. However, 

that life resource is finite.

• �3% of our planet’s water is fresh water. That 

includes lakes, rivers, glaciers and polar ice caps.

• �2.5% of the earth’s fresh water is unavailable: 

locked up in glaciers, polar ice caps, atmosphere, 

and soil; highly polluted; or lies too far under 

the earth’s surface to be extracted at an 

affordable cost.

• �0.5% of the earth’s water is available fresh 

water.

Rehabilitating and protecting these environments 

is crucial to the quality of our communities and 

the benefit of future generations.

The Lake Parsippany Property Owners 

Association is a proud member of the New 

Jersey Coalition of Lake Associations. Together 

with lake community associations, individuals, 

municipality officials, professionals, and specialty 

organizations, we are dedicated to protecting 

and preserving our lakes and ponds. 

Please visit our Environment Page to learn more.

DO NOT FEED THE WATERFOWL

IT IS ILLEGAL

IT ATTRACTS 
MORE GEESE. 
Please notify the LPPOA 
if you see goose nests 
on LPPOA property
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THE LPPOA DARTS  
TEAM HOSTED THE 
CHAMPIONSHIP MATCH  
The LPPOA Darts team hosted the championship 

match early June but unfortunately fell short to 

Cedar Lake. This was Coach Rob Gibilisco’s rookie 

season at the helm and already he is planning 

the team’s off season conditioning program and 

game time strategy.  Congratulations go out to 

the team for a superb season and making it to the 

finals. Brendan “double out” Higgins was awarded 

the comeback player of the year award while 

Brian “special K” Kavinski and Kris Worthman 

earned all-league honors.

Please note that the schedule is posted on the 

LPPOA website.

Randy Vyskocil

TEAM

DART

CYCLISTS  
RIDE WITH TRAFFIC

WALK  
FACING TRAFFIC

WEAR REFLECTIVE 
CLOTHING AT NIGHT

DON’T MAKE A  
WALL OF PEOPLE 

ACROSS  AN  
ENTIRE SIDE  

OF THE ROAD

MAINTAIN PROPER 
SOCIAL DISTANCING
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Don Phelps

KAYAK CLUB

BIG TURNOUT FOR  
KAYAK SAFETY CLASS 
Four kayaks will be available for use by members 

that completed the 2021 safety class!

In July, we are planning a lake cleanup paddle and 

for August our annual Poker run. Join the Kayak 

Club for more information on the upcoming 

paddles.

Please bring your PFD for all events and your 

LPPOA badge for all Kayak Club events.
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KAYAK CLUB SOCIAL
July 28 @ The Boat House

� � � � � � �

We’ll paddle over 
to Hoffman for 

free ice cream and 
then enjoy the 
sunset. Bring 

snacks and drinks 
for the sunset.

Wednesday, July 28
6:30pm Boat House
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BOOK
CLUB

Christie Hegyi Gardner

THE BLOOD OF FLOWERS 

First there wasn’t and then there was. Before 

God, no one was. 

So begins Anita Amirrezvanis’ book The Blood of 

Flowers. 

The author took 9 years to weave this fictional 

story that is interspersed with historical facts 

from 1620’s Persia. The time and research are 

well worth it, we were immersed in the details. 

This time period among other things, was known 

for fine art and architecture under the rule of 

Shah Abbas the Great. 

Carpet weaving had an especially important role 

at this time. And our young unnamed narrator 

has a curiosity about the carpet making process, 

from the plants that the dyes come from, how 

to achieve certain hues, to color combinations, 

intricate designs and tightness of knots. If 

you have ever done latch-hook, you’ll have a 

fractional idea of how to create a Persian carpet! 

Per the Authors Note, the main character was 

deliberately left unnamed, “in tribute to the 

anonymous artisans of Iran”. 

The main character through a sad event and 

perhaps even because of a comet,  (the people 

of the time believed comets brought calamities 

and chief astronomers predicted these events 

in almanacs) had to leave her village and travel 

FUTURE BOOK CLUB SELECTIONS

JUL 	� The Gilded Hour  
by Sara Donat

AUG	� The Only Woman in the Room  

by Heather Terrell 

SEP 	� Where the Crawdads Sing  

by Delia Owens 

OCT 	� Searching for Sylvia Lee  

by Jean Kwok

NOV 	� The Grace Year  

by Kim Liggett

DEC 	� The Christmas Cookie Club  

by Ann Pearlman
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on camel to the capital city of Isfahan. Fun fact, 

camels were not allowed inside the city!

The bustling, brightly colored city of Isfahan 

opens up her world and nurtures her natural 

artistic gift for carpet design and making. Our 

hero goes through her journey of growth and 

maturity in very difficult ways, interspersed with 

small pleasures, but details of the way of life at 

the time is finely chronicled in this tale. We had 

a lot to talk about and wonder how much has 

changed for the women in that part of the world. 

One thing is for certain, you will never look at a 

hand-made carpet the same way again. 

‘My back ached, my limbs were stiff, and I had 

not slept enough for a month. I thought about 

all the labor and suffering that were hidden 

beneath a carpet, starting with materials. Vast 

fields of flowers had to be murdered for their dye, 

innocent worms boiled alive for their silk—-and 

what about knotters? 

Must we sacrifice ourselves for the sake of 

rugs? ‘...All our labors were in service of beauty, 

but sometimes it seemed as if every thread in a 

carpet had been dipped in the blood of flowers.’ 

Page 350 

Please google ‘images for Isfahan ’ for pictures 

of this city, The Bridge of 33 Arches alone is 

incredible. Here is a link to get a feel.  https://

www.gettyimages.com/photos/isfahan

Please read the book and let us know what you 

think! We meet the third Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Christie at chegyi@optonline.net to be 

made aware of books and locations. 

Book Club (Cont.)
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QUESTIONS AND INFO    

Call Ralph at 973-503-0249  

or e-mail lpsc@optonline.net  

or check the Bulletin Board  

or click the web www.lpsc.net

HALYARD 
Line, Rope, or Wire used  

to hoist sails

THE 
SAILOR’S HAT

DRAIN + DRY 
YOUR BOAT

DRAIN AFTER  RAIN

TURNOVER 
WHEN NOT IN USE

STANDING WATER  BREEDS 
MOSQUITOES.

NO FISHING
IN THE BEACH AREAS  

OR SWIM LANES

MUST HAVE
 MEMBERSHIP BADGE 

AND CAR TAG
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LPMYC CLUB

BUILDER’S CORNER
To improve our 3d printing setting and technique 

for model yachts, we decided a good start would 

be to design and print a “footy”.  A “footy” is a 

class of model yacht that has a only one class 

rule.  The hull and keel must fit inside a box that 

is one foot long, one foot deep and ½ foot wide.  

Hence the name “footy”.  

To create the hull, we used our Delftship model 

of our one meter Liberty. We compressed it from 

one meter to one foot long.  To get a reasonable 

displacement for this size model, we scaled the 

beam and depth of the hull for a displacement of 

650 grams.  

We exported that data and created a printable 

3d model. It took 2 hours to print the hull. Other 

parts including internals took another 3 to 4 

hours to complete.

So, if you are interested, NOW is the time to 

reach out to us. Joining us is FREE with your lake 

membership. You can join us online when you re-

up your lake membership.  We are just starting a 

new season.  And we usually can find a boat you 

can borrow it you want to give it a try.

If you want more information about LPMYC, 

please contact Michel Roure at

Michelusf11@optonline .net

Allen Malsbury
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Diana Giradelli

CLUB
LADIES

CREATE AND SIP  
IS BACK!!!!  
Join us at the clubhouse on Friday, August 6th for 

a fun evening.  See flyer for details and remember  

to RSVP to giradellix3@msn.com no later than  

July 30.  

The Ladies Club is hoping to sell meatball 

sandwiches at the next fishing tournament on 

July 24th.  Please remember if the tournament 

is cancelled there will be no meatball sandwich 

sales. Stay tuned for details.

If you have an idea for Create and Sip or are 

interested in joining our club, please email Diana 

Giradelli at giradellix3@msn.com.

L A K E  P A R S I P P A N Y  L A D I E S  C L U B  P R E S E N T S

AUGUST 6, 2021  

7PM • CLUBHOUSE • $20

DIY CITRONELLA CANDLES

Come have a night of crafting and friends. 
We will be making floating citronella 
candles with essential oils. Bring your  

own drink and a snack to share. 

RSVP to Diana at giradellix3@msn.com  
by July 30th to reserve your spot
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LAKESHORE

life LIVE FROM THE PORCH

I was walking around the lake and this scene 

caught my attention. It was a band playing 

beautiful song live from the front yard. For few 

minutes I was transported out of Parsippany. The 

music was well coordinated and right on the note. 

The place turned into a vacation destination and 

my heart filed with joy. Thanks to the band for 

making my day while making Lake Parsippany 

festive and lively.
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THANKS, AND  
BEST OF LUCK

There are two families that if you have been a part 

of the lake,  all you need to hear is a last name and 

you can think of all they have contributed to the 

lake for many years. Many of us were fortunate to 

call both families good friends.  Sadly, both will be 

leaving our community.  Both families have given 

so much to the lake and we will miss them for 

sure.

The first is Berardo/Herzog.  The Herzog family 

has been so much a part of the lake since I 

can’t even remember. Kathleen Herzog Berardo 

grew up on the lake along with her brothers and 

sisters.  Bob Herzog, Kathleen’s dad was one of 

the founding members of the swim team.  To 

this day the team still presents the Bob Herzog 

award to the person in recognition for time and 

help contributions.  Kathleen was a lifeguard for 

many years. The stories she could tell or was a 

part of are great. Kathleen was head of the swim 

team parents for years. She started the Burgers 

on the beach fundraising.  Phil served on many 

committees and was our Treasurer for many 

years. 

Doreen and Randy Vyskocil also long-time 

members have similar contribution stories.  

Doreen took over as the head of the swim team 

parents when Kathleen stepped down.  Both 

Doreen and Randy participated in many sports 

for Hub Lakes: softball, volleyball, horseshoes, 

darts and of course swimming.  Randy was an 

integral part of the men’s club heading up such 

events as the super bowl party. Randy served as 

a district Rep on the board.    

Both instilled a great sense of community as 

all of their children 7 combined were lifeguards, 

swim coach and or members of the swim team.  

Please wish them well as they start the next 

chapter in their lives but always taking a part of 

Lake Parsippany with them.

Lakeshore Life (Cont.)
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COACH FRANK’S 
CELEBRATORY 50TH 
OPENING DAY
The LPPOA Men’s Horseshoe team opened the 

season at Rock Ridge Country Club. This was 

Coach Frank’s celebratory 50th opening day. The 

team welcomes newcomers Joey “shoes” Stella 

and John “the ringer” Scrivens.  Unfortunately, the 

team lost 12-0. Coach Frank has acknowledged 

that this season will likely be a rebuilding year.

 

HORSESHOES
TEAM

Randy Vyskocil
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